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Chairman’s Report 2016
With 2016 drawing to a close I look back on the year and the work that our volunteer board of directors put in and the benefits that were realized in the community of Delta.  
As a foundation or duty is to steward the financial resources entrusted within and to wisely provide these resources where needed and to whom they will have the greatest impact in the community of Delta.  Often the work that is done; the message that our board works to promote is akin to planting seeds that we nurture to bear fruit and harvest in the years, decades, and hopefully generations to come.  2016 has been a year of harvest, which in itself will bear fruit to our grant recipients.  The foundation’s endowment funds have increased by an impressive 35% this year as a result of a significant and very generous donation from a longstanding member of the community, and prosperous investments made over the last few years.
This year our Grants Committee focused its attention on providing larger grants to various charitable groups within Delta to support larger projects that benefit a large number of Delta residents.  The Delta Foundation was a major donor to Kin Village in their purchase of a new wheel chair accessible bus for its residents and guests.  Funding was also provided to Augustine House, REACH, and towards the building of a new scheduled splash-park in conjunction with the Rotary Club of Ladner.  Moreover, the Delta Foundation continued its legacy of providing grants to many deserving graduating students and various community groups in Delta throughout the year
In an effort to modernize and improve our ability to communicate with our donors, grant recipients, and the community of Delta – We have undertaken a large project that will see our organization invest to improve our online presence, and digitize our administrative practices.  We anticipate this project will be complete in early 2017 and enable us to take another step forward with our engagement of the citizens Delta.
Sincerely 

Noël Philippot, Chairman
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